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1) NOTICE FROM REGIONAL OFFICE

pDATE:  October 8, 1976
TO: Centre Principals

FROM: . D. D. Jones, Director of Personnel
. and Labour Relations

sUBJECT:  FACULTY SETTLEMENTS

I have today received official, written advice from the Anti-Inflation Board that
our submissions in support of the recent faculty settlements with The Faculty

Association of Vancouver Community College (Langara), the Vancouver School of Art
Faculty Association and the Vocational Instructors' Association of B.C. have been

accepted and approved by the Board.

This was good news indeed and it would be appreciated if you would reproduce this
information, over my signature, in your next internal newsletter.
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2)

3)

4)

GENERAL SUPPLIES

Please fill out a supply order (on back counter) and place
in the Receiver's box. Allow a day or two for delivery.
Small items will be placed in your letter box. Large
orders will be delivered to your classroom.

Orders placed in advance will facilitate faster service

and cause fewer interruptions to the office staff,

M.G.

ABSENCE REPORTS

Department Heads are reminded to report ALL absences on
the weekly (blue) absence report forms, Professional
Development time, Holidays and other leaves are to be
reported as well as sick leave.

Since these absences must be reported to Regional Office
twice monthly, the Payroll Clerk must have ample time

to compile them - hence the weekly report.,

MI Gl

POSITION OPENING

The B.C. Teachers' Federation has an opening for an Assistant
Director for Professional Development. Applications to be
submitted by October 22. For details, please see Faculty
Bulletin Boards.

R.F.C,



5) HELPING TO DEVELOP A PROVINCIAL CONTINUING AND COMMUNITY
POLICY (THE FARRIS COMMISSION)

Approximately fifty copies of a "Paéer Inviting Public

Response' have been distributed to faculty members in a
quasi-random manner. If you have not received a copy, I
am sorry, but there were not enough to go round. Try to

share a copy with a colleague.

There is likely to be legislation, through a College Act
in the Spring., This is your chance to affect legislation,
but time is short.

If you wish to be involved you canj
a) Present a private brief
b) Present one with some of your colleagues

‘c) Provide input for a King Edward Campus brief.

If you are interested in being a part of (c), please give

me your concerns in writing by Tuesday, October 19th.

The Commission will accept briefs on Saturday, October 30th

between 9:00 a.m., and 5:00 p.m, at the Maritime Museum,

If you wish to present your brief verbally, please write to
Victoria in the format set out on page 20 of the working
paper. A time slot will then be alloted to you.

Areas of concern to the Commission appear to be:

1. Area and scope of Adult Basic Education
2, Organization of Adult Education

3. Priorities and strategies

4, Delivery and access

5, Issues and alternatives.

R.F.Cl
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6)

7)

NOTES FROM THE MUSIC DEPARTMENT

There will be a Friday evening recital by two of V.C.C.'s
vocal students in the Music Building on Friday evening,
October 15, at 8:00 p.m, Admission is $2.00 for adults,
75¢ for students. Proceeds from this concert will go to
the Music Students Association fund to build instrument
storage cabinets and to help equip the students with other
much needed accessories., PLEASE inform your students of
this concert., Features are Marion Condrashoff and Frank

Holden.

Tuesday Noon Recitals will begin October 19th. Admission
is free and will feature V.C.C., music students and faculty.

The recitals will continue to the end of the term,

The, first touring group to be sponsored by the V.C.C. Music
Department was a tremendous success at Malaspina College in
Nanaimo. There were more people in attendance than at V.C.C.
to hear the same Brass Quintet which we sponsor. We still

believe in tomorrow.

T.S.

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK

You can use technlques to break learning down into small steps,

and so on, but your student won't learn without this feeling
of being worth something, and the only person who can give a

feeling of self-worth is a person of worth.

I'm sorry to say that often they see other members of their
families and thelr peers as not being worth very much. So
when they come up against an instructor who is recognized
as having worth, the instructor does more damage by beilng
indifferent to that student than she does to other students
who come to school feeling good about themselves and whose

families make them feel good about themselves.

R.F.C.
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8)

9)

"OCTOBER" IS BACK:

It has been agreed that in future Metric Dating will be
dispensed with and the system of month/day/year
(October 15, 1976) will be resumed.

L.B'M.

TO ALL FACULTY:

It is requested that in future any complaints concerning
cleaning service at the Centre be put in writing - providing

specific details, and sent to the attention of Dean Brown.

L.B.M.







10) YES SIR! THE MAIL DOES COME THROUGH!
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11)

12)

13)

HOLIDAYS

Mr. J. D. Brown will be on holiday from October 12 through
October 22nd. 1In his absence, any queries may be referred

to Mr. Monasch.

J.D.B.

WORKSHOP

'Weekend Workshop in Personal Growth and Awareness with
Tom Sandborn' -~ a special in Gestalt processes and
sponsored by Douglas College on the New Westminster
campus.

Date: October 9 and 10, 1976

Location: Douglas College
8th Avenue & McBride Blvd.,
New Westminster

Fee: $20.00

Time: Saturday, 10 a.,m. - 6 p.m.,
Sunday, 11 a.m. - 4 p.m,

Please see Faculty Bulletin Board for details.

R.F.C.

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK

""Machines will never replace instructors at King Edward
Campus, because machines have no heart. They can't do
what you do here every day. The minute they do that,

they could replace you:- but they never will",




